Wyke Regis Primary Federation

Inspiring Hearts and Minds

Head of Federation - Mrs Wanda Roberts B Ed MA (Ed) Deputy Head of Federation - Mrs Jackie Sonner BA (Hons) PGCE

Assistant Headteacher - Mr Duncan Kirwin Infant School and Nursery Wyke Regis Shrubbery Lane Wyke Regis

Wyke Regis Weymouth Dorset DT4 9LU

Tel: 01305 782470 Fax: 01305 766721

infoffice@wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk www.wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk



Assistant Headteacher - Mrs Sara Ellis Wyke Regis Church of England Junior School High Street

High Street Wyke Regis Weymouth Dorset DT4 9NU

Tel: 01305 786041 Fax: 01305 771421

junoffice@wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk www.wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk

13/11/20

Dear Parents and Carers,

Your weekly update letter number 9.

Firstly, I would like to thank you for your continuing support and adherence with the measures we have put in place this term to keep our pupils, staff and families as safe as possible and our schools open since September. We do appreciate the adjustments that you have made with school timings and one-way systems, and are very proud of our Wyke Federation community. Thank you for also wearing face coverings now, as this is giving us an extra layer of protection and reassurance.

Thank you for your contributions today for Children in Need. We have raised £529 so far and if you would still like to contribute you can donate via https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/wykeregisprimaryfederation

Wyke Federation hooded tops - We are really pleased to see the children in their hoodies which are warm and smart. We hope to receive the final delivery shortly and we thank you for your patience. Please may I remind you that these are ONLY to be worn on P.E. days along with plain black tracksuit trousers and trainers. On other days normal school uniform should be worn.

On-line learning – if your child needs to self isolate for any reason due to Coronavirus, please encourage them to access the 'Remote Learning' that is posted onto Google Classroom, or look for updates on Tapestry. Each year group from Years 2 – 6 has 2 weeks of Remote Learning already uploaded to support your child while they are at home. This work doesn't need to be completed if your child is generally unwell. Please refer to the Remote Learning Plan which was emailed a few weeks ago or contact Mrs Ellis if you have any queries.

As you will already be aware Flu vaccinations have been arranged for early December at both sites. Vaccinations will take place at the Infant School on Friday 4th December 2020 and at the Junior School on Thursday 3rd December 2020. You must <u>register</u> your child to receive the vaccination and letters have already been emailed home with detailed instructions on how to register your child. Please contact either school office if you need a copy of the original flu letter sent.

Meanwhile I hope you enjoy a peaceful and safe weekend during this second lockdown and we look forward to the activities and discussions planned for Anti-Bullying week (please see separate letter emailed earlier this afternoon).

Yours faithfully, Mrs J Sonner Deputy Head of Federation